Operations Committee Minutes
April 8, 2013
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag, Jay Hancock and Karen Wagner. 

Laptops for Digital Literacy 
Karen Wagner reported that Mankato WorkForce Center will participate in a six month pilot project to provide basic digital literacy to UI participants in partnership with Adult Basic Education.  UI recipients will take a basic digital literacy assessment.  If participants need digital literacy, instruction will be provided through classes and tutoring.  

Fairmont Area Career Exploration

Fairmont Area Career Exploration, which is an interactive career fair for high school sophomores, will be held on Wednesday, April 10th.

Small Business Development Center Seminar
Karen Wagner reported there have been some preliminary discussions with the Small Business Development Center to provide a "Recruit, Retain and Motivate" seminar. 
New Leaf Workshops for Life Work Planning Center Participants
Karen Wagner reported that they will be providing New Leaf Workshops, which is the Creative Job Search Workshop designed for offenders, for some of Life-Work Planning Center participants.  
Customer Surveys

Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team will conduct surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers in April.  The dates by location are as follows:

April 11 - Mankato WorkForce Center

April 18 - New Ulm WorkForce Center

April 25 - Fairmont WorkForce Center

MVAC Office Move

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC will be moving to their new building in late April.  
Communities of Color Event

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC held an event on March 28th for youth participants in the "Dream It. Believe It. Achieve It" program that focuses on serving youth from communities of color.  Youth participants and their families were invited for a dinner and program at the Courtyard Marriott. The program included short presentations from Tom Blaido from Ameripride on what employers look for in applicants, Florence Omot, a student from the Social Work program at MSU, spoke about achieving your goals and Jeremy Clark, a graduate student from the Sport Management program at MSU, addressed the hard work that is needed to be successful.  Youth then created "Dream Boards" to visualize their own dreams and goals.  The evening was a success and youth were inspired.  
Monitoring Visit

There was discussion about Claire Nelligan's next monitoring visit on May 7th and 8th for WIA and State Dislocated Worker Programs.
New Ulm WorkForce Center Safety Plan

Nancy Haag distributed a draft of the safety plan for the New Ulm WorkForce Center.  There was discussion about access to the designated shelter area when Valley View staff are not there and attaching a map of the building layout. 
Vocational Rehabilitation Services St. Peter Office

Jay Hancock reported that the St. Peter office will be closing at the end of June and staff from that location will be moving to the Mankato WorkForce Center.
Cost Allocation Plan
Diane Halvorson reported that the state is testing the new Cost Allocation Plan format.  We plan to update the current Cost Allocation Plans in July.  
Layoffs

Karen Wagner reported that Midwest Electric will be closing January 31, 2014.  Mankato WorkForce Center staff will be meeting with the employer to find out more details.  
Trade Adjustment Assistance (TAA) meetings will take place April 9th for employees affected by layoffs at Itron and Hostess.

The layoffs at Kraft in New Ulm will begin in May.

Local Unified Plan

Diane Halvorson discussed specific questions in the Local Unified Plan including ensuring that participants are encouraged to register with MinnesotaWorks, strategies to increase credential attainment, encouraging entrepreneurship, address employment disparities, continuous improvement activities and recruitment of veterans.    

NAWDP
Diane Halvorson reported that the National Association of Workforce Development Professionals (NAWDP) annual conference will be held in St. Paul, MN on May 19-22.
Meeting adjourned.

